AM No. 11-169

=/ CityofRedmond

4
TO: City Council
FROM: John Marchione, Mayor
DATE: August 16, 2011

SUBJECT: ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING A MORATORIUM ON THE LOCATION,

II.

I11.

ESTABLISHMENT, LICENSING, AND PERMITTING OF MEDICAL
MARIJUANA OR CANNABIS COLLECTIVE GARDENS

RECOMMENDED ACTION

Approve a six-month moratorium on the location, establishment, licensing, and
permitting of medical marijuana or cannabis collective gardens in order to allow for the
development of zoning and other regulations.

DEPARTMENT CONTACT PERSONS
Rob Odle, Director, Planning and Community Development, 425-556-2417

DESCRIPTION/BACKGROUND

On November 30, 1998, the voters approved Initiative 692 which allowed an affirmative
defense for the possession of medical marijuana for qualifying patients. This was
subsequently codified in state statute. During the 2011 legislative session the
Washington State Legislature passed a bill which included the legalization of medical
marijuana production, processing, and dispensing facilities. Subsequent to passage of the
bill, the Governor vetoed many portions of the bill including those portions dealing with
dispensaries; however, one portion dealing with collective gardens was not vetoed.
Collective gardens allow qualifying patients or their designee to grow, transport. and
deliver marijuana for medical use. This portion of the legislation became law on July 22,
2011,

This new law also allows for jurisdictions to adopt zoning requirements for collective
garden facilities. Before Redmond could adopt any regulations for these facilities, it is
appropriate to study the potential types of regulations that are may be needed. Such study
should look at the experiences of other nearby jurisdictions, as well as across the county.
In other states, where similar situations exist, we have seen that some jurisdictions have
experienced negative impacts from these facilities.

At this time, we do not know the impacts that these facilities could create in Redmond,
nor the type of regulations that the City should enact to mitigate them. Also, since there
is evidence that these facilities may create negative impacts and absent regulation the
potential for facilities to locate in the City; staff recommends that the City enact a
moratorium on these uses until such time as the issues can be fully studied and potential
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